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December 22, 2023 
 
Town of Chilmark 
P.O. Box 119 
Chilmark, MA 02535 
  
Dear Tim Carroll, 
 
The Commonwealth of Massachusetts, acting through the Massachusetts Department of 
Environmental Protection (“MassDEP”), entered into an agreement with the Town of Chilmark 
(the “Grantee”), with an effective date of June 30, 2022, for the purpose of increasing the use 
and visibility of electric vehicle (EV) infrastructure within the Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
(the “Agreement”).  This letter addresses your requested change to the Agreement. 

Under the terms of the Agreement, the Grantee is the recipient of funding from the 
Massachusetts Electric Vehicle Incentive Program (“MassEVIP”) Direct Current (DC) Fast 
Charging program for the purpose of acquiring DC Fast Charging stations, as specified in the 
Agreement.  The Agreement, at Paragraph 1(b), provides that if the Grantee wishes to amend 
any information in its application, the Grantee must notify MassDEP in writing and receive 
written approval from MassDEP. Please note that the Agreement, at Paragraph (1)(b), states 
that any extension requests must be made 7 days prior to the end of the 12 month timeframe 
listed in the Agreement. 

On December 22, 2023, the Grantee notified MassDEP in writing that it needed to extend the 
project deadline to June 30, 2024. 

Pursuant to the Agreement, Paragraph 1(b), MassDEP hereby approves the Grantee’s proposed 
amendment to the Agreement.  In all other respects, the Agreement between the parties 
remains unchanged. 



If you have any questions or comments regarding MassEVIP or the awarded incentives, please 
contact MassEVIP.MassDEP@mass.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 

Erin Bostwick 
Erin Bostwick 
MassEVIP Coordinator 
Bureau of Air and Waste 
MassDEP 


